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John D. Elvidge 
City Clerk 

City Clerk's Office 
Secretariat 
Sylwia Przezdziecki 
Council Secretariat Support 
City Hall, 12th Floor, West 
100 Queen Street West 

Tel: 416-392-7032 
Fax: 416-392-2980 
e-mail: 
Sylwia.Przezdziecki@toronto.ca 

Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 web: www.toronto.ca 
In reply please quote:

Ref.: 24-MM23.1 
(Sent by Email) 

December 20, 2024 

ALL ONTARIO MUNICIPALITIES: 

Subject: Member Motion Item 23.1 
Declaring Toronto a Paid-Plasma-Free Zone - by Councillor Chris Moise,
seconded by Councillor Alejandra Bravo (Ward All) 

City Council on November 13 and 14, 2024, adopted Item MM23.1 and in doing so, has forward 
this item to Canadian Blood Services, federal, provincial and territorial Ministers of Health, 
Grifols Pharmaceuticals, and all Ontario Municipalities and requested that they support only 
voluntary blood and plasma collection, where donors do not receive payment for their blood or 
plasma. 

Yours sincerely, 

, for

for City Clerk 

S. Przezdziecki/mp 

Attachment 

Sent to: All Ontario Municipalities 
Chief Executive Officer, Canadian Blood Services 
Chief Executive Officer, Grifols Canada 

c. City Manager 

https://secure.toronto.ca/council/agenda-item.do?item=2024.MM23.1
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